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LAND USE SUMMARY

• 5.98 acres

• Zoned R-1-9

• Proposal contains eighteen single-family building lots 

(no duplex lots)

• Access to lots is provided by 100 East and new roads 

100 South and 180 East

• There are no known sensitive lands on the property

• The lots will connect to the Midway Sanitation District 

sewer, Midway City’s culinary water line, and Midway 

Irrigation Company’s secondary water line













Dedicated with 

Timpanogos View Plat

8’Public Trail

Partial road improvements 

on 100 E. and also 185 S.

185 S. to be deeded 

to WCSD after 100 S. 

completed

Retention Pond 

Easement













DISCUSSION ITEMS

• Safety plan

• Single-family dwellings

• Lots do not comply with requirements for duplexes

• Water rights have been calculated for single-family dwellings 
and not for duplexes

• 185 South

• City and School District agreement for 185 South

• Stormwater

• Access to detention basin from 200 East
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WATER BOARD RECOMMENDATION

This item was reviewed by the Water Board on 
February 6, 2017 (Lucerne Estates – 14 lots – 17.6 
acre feet) and on August 5, 2019 (Bonner 
landing – 4 lots – 5.39 acre feet).The current 
proposal combines Lucerne Estates and Bonner 
Landing into what is presented in this staff 
report. The number of lots, lot areas, and park 
strip areas have not changed from the original 
submittals. The combined Water Board 
recommendations is that 22.99-acre feet of 
water are tendered to the City before the 
Bonner Landing plat is recorded. This 
calculation is based on single-family dwellings 
constructed on each lot.



POSSIBLE FINDINGS

• The proposal does meet the intent of the General Plan for the 
R-1-9 zoning district

• The proposal does comply with the land use requirements of 
the R-1-9 zoning district

• The sidewalks crossing the property and connecting to 
neighboring roads and existing sidewalks will benefit the 
community by allowing safe pedestrian access. 

• Any failure to submit a proposed final plan and final approval 
submittal package within one year of the approval of the 
Preliminary Plan by the City Council shall terminate all 
proceedings and render the Preliminary Plan null and void.



RECOMMENDED CONDITION

1.Construction times on 100 East and 185 South 
are limited to the specific times listed in the 

staff report.

2.Construction times for areas not on 100 East 

and 185 South are limited to Midway 
standards.

3.Construction access is limited to the specific 

locations identified in the staff report. 


